Lewis Prayer Letter

Dear partners in the Gospel Ministry,

"Pray for us at the same time as well, that God will open up to us a door for the Word, so that we may speak forth the mystery of Christ" Phil 4:3

We thank you for all your prayers and support for our ministry here in Durbanville North and Fisantekraal. With so much happening here in our country during these last two months and the drought in Cape Town it is very easy to become sidetracked and discouraged and then in politics to place our hope on a "New Messiah". But as we all know there is only one Messiah and our hope is not here on earth but in heaven. There are so many more opportunities for the Gospel in these days as we can tell others to put there hope in our Saviour Jesus Christ and not in anything else.

At our AGM on 11th February our Church voted unanimously to prepare Filip Le Roux for Ordination to the Gospel Ministry in September this year. Dr Steve Stairs will be the moderator and will oversee the proceedings. We will be inviting you all to this milestone event in the history of Faith Fellowship. We also added two new deacons to our leadership David Breytenbach and Mike Thorne and bid farewell to our Deacon Morgan and his family who have left Cape Town for Gauteng.

With much love Cal & Sue

Prayer requests



FILIP LE ROUX

Pray for Filip as he prepares for his ordination to the Gospel Ministry in September. 2

FISANTEKRAAL

For property to purchase in the township for our own church building.

The salvation of souls.

Spiritual growth in this ministry.

3

GOSPEL OPPORTUNITIES

Pray earnestly for the salvation of souls and that our people will be willing to share their faith taking every opportunity to witness during these unsettling times.